Henra Agenda, 
St Nicholas church, Broadway, BH6 4EP. 
1st March 2017. 7.30 – 21.30
Main business of members’ general meeting,  
40 members attended included Cllr Beesley, Leader of the council, Cllr Lawton, Mr Mayor – Cllr Coupe. 
1. Apologies;
Vice Chair – Tony Bayliss, Hazel Bayliss, Cllr Malcolm Davies,  

2. Police Talk.  								 

3. Speaker; Leader of the Council, Cllr John Beesley (JB). 			
Cllr Beesley thanked Henra for inviting him along. 

JB started his talk with an update on council finances. 
By 2020 all of the Government grant will be removed. Therefore, to get the budget to balance funds will have to be raised locally. This council has done as much as it can to ensure that all inefficiencies have been removed. Obviously we have tried to ensure that all of the vulnerable residents of Bournemouth are still the priority. The biggest issues that faces us is around the area of adult social care. The demand for those services have gone up and the cost of delivering them has also gone up. 
We also have a huge responsibility in providing for children’s social care. Again it is a demand led service. This year these 2 areas of adult and children’s services and social care now account for 75% of our budget. 
Once these figures have been understood, it is clear to see that there is very little choice and flexibility in how we therefore deliver the rest of the services that the council also has to provide. 
This is why we have seen some changes happening in Bournemouth. 
Unfortunately, this has meant that council tax has had to go up. Much of this, includes the adult social care precept which is ring fenced for that purpose. Despite this increase it still does not fully cover the costs that the council face in order to continue the delivery of services 

JB then went on to speak about the local Government reorganisation (LGR). 
6 councils supported the LGR.  Therefore, a report was put together which has gone up to the Secretary of State for a decision to be made as to how the future of Local Government will look in the future. 
A document has been produced for residents and JB kindly handed these out to members. 
The proposal talks about a more urban unitary council and a second more rural council which will cover the rest of Dorset. 
JB hopes that the secretary of state agrees the proposal so that we can look to the future especially in  terms of funding. The cost of the LGR is approx. £25m but the payback within the first 6 years will be in excess of £108m. There will be some redundancies but it is anticipated that users of the services will not see any difference as to how services are delivered. 
We have been lucky to receive the support of our local MPs. 
They too have stressed how desperately we require these proposals to go through so that organisational planning can go ahead and that savings can be made. 
Across Bournemouth we have had the support of residents. 
Longer term we will ensure that we will do the best we can for the Borough in terms of economic growth. The LGR isn’t just about driving our efficiencies and merging services. It is about having a national prominence and the LGR stands us in good stead when bidding for further investment so that we are representing 400,000 residents instead of 190,000 Bournemouth pPopulation alone. 400,000 residents still allow us to ensure that we are close to the community and decision making is not too far removed for those living in Bournemouth. 

Questions from the Floor by members. 

When do you expect the Sec of State to make his decision? 
We feel that we will receive a decision as to what he is minded to do about 4 weeks or so. It is not legally binding but it will allow us to proceed on an amber light. 

Knowing that East Dorset and Christchurch haven’t decided to go ahead, can they derail it? 

The consultation process was done thoroughly. In fact, the majority of the residents did actually support some form of re-organisation. It is actually the councils that went against resident s’ wishes. 
No one knows if it can be derailed, but actually no one authority has the power of veto on this scheme. We hope that Christchurch come to the table so that decisions can be made which are right for their residents. 

Do holiday homes pay full council tax?
Over the past few years the discount has been decreasing and 2nd homes now pay full council tax. We are facing huge housing targets and 2nd homes don’t help this. 
It also puts pressure on younger or 1st time buyers. 
It does make the job of the council harder. 

The expectation of Central G’vt on new homes, the finance and the LGR. Does it help when new units are built as council tax goes up, but how are we planning our resources on hospitals, roads and infrastructure etc?
JB understood the point that was being made, 
Absolutely, JB would prefer to keep the population as it is. Additional residents add to service pressures particularly adult social care. New homes do not help and do bring extra costs. 
On children’s’ side there becomes increased pressure for new schools etc. 
The council tax revenue does not cover these costs in terms of providing supporting infrastructure and delivering statutory services.
This sort of thing does worry me and I am not sure how we will maintain it, despite being under pressure to build new housing. We also have increased demand on those who require statutory housing.  I worry about the price earnings ratio against house prices and how younger people get on the housing ladder. 
It is a very difficult balance and I am not sure that there is an answer. 
Whilst it sounds like there is a lot of money coming in, there are many additional costs and, the money does not go very far. 

Shouldn’t we be encouraging 3 generation housing and have less flats and conversions? 
Unfortunately, the LA is not in control of these areas. It is led by a the market. We have a policy but the market determines the planning applications that come forward. The council are not encouraging flats within this policy. Furthermore, the purchases vary, it isn’t just 1st time buyers, it is co-owners, buy to let etc. 
Much of planning and housing is hard driven by central government which we have to deliver. 
As an authority we have done much to help build family homes in our council housing stock. These have been built mainly in the north of the town where there is a demand for this sort of family homes. 
Please bear in mind that the council are building family homes and we can determine what the private sector apply to do with their land. 

Will the business rates be coming to the council directly and will some of this be returned to Government?
In Bournemouth these amounts to £166m. However, 50% has to be returned to Government. If the high street continues to suffer, the figure coming to us will be shrinking. I do see that we will have additional responsibilities esp around health etc but I don’t see an increase in income. 
It is a big worry when the high street is struggling. 

There is a trial of adult social care being funded by a local government and the hospital being funded by Central Government. Do you see the new trial as being successful?
Health funding has come via Central Government. Now it is not just the NHS provided health care. There are many streams which obviously affect this such as bed blocking etc. 
It is for that reason that Simon Stephens has been pleading with Government that local authorities require a lot more funding so that adult social care is funded properly.   LA and health will need to have more shared responsibilities without all the funding going towards health alone. 

Have we taken many refugees in Bournemouth?
We have taken some and this policy has been taken centrally. 
In terms of Syria, the solution is not splitting up families, with children coming here alone and then going in to care. We need a solution that requires geo-political co-operation.  
We need to be aware that there is an additional cost pressure that takes finance away from other services. A decision needs to be made then it needs money to follow, but this can be slow to follow. We don’t have any spare surpluses to go towards this area, we do not mean to be unsympathetic but it is the truth. 

We have an elderly population and lots of national migration. If they have paid taxes in other areas of the country and retire to Bournemouth we take up the adult social care responsibility. How do we obtain that balance?
The thing about building more homes is that it increases the number of people who wish to move here. This does mean that it adds to pressures for the authority. We do welcome people but they often bring with them larger costs than the council tax that they provide. 
There used to be a funding formula and it never worked for Bournemouth as it did no take into account the huge surge of people visiting during the summer months. This part of the country is vulnerable to this, and unfortunately we just have to cater for it but there is no solution. 

Is there are chance of 2nd homes paying some degree of multipliers in terms of the council tax that they pay?
We have to find  new ways of raising funds and still delivering services, but I am not sure that this will be one of the options ahead and potentially is vulnerable to challenge.


4. Matters arising 								
a. Stour valley trail and tree removal – John Lambon. 
Was the tree felling consequential for the path to go ahead. It turned out the path encouraged him to come out and make a path visit and assess the safety of the trees in Riverlands.
There are 2 teams involved in this scheme, the ground maintenance team and the tree team. There is close liaison between the 2 teams. 

The scrub in Riverlands provides growth regeneration and encourages the addition of further growth of species. 

The 2 larger trees are poplars and need to be felled as they can’t be pollarded and they do need to come down for matters of safety. 
The mature willows will re-sprout. 
The removal of ivy is considered on merit, but they can add to the load effect on the tree and also act as a sail in storms. 
There may also be some removal of some overhanging branches on roads. 

Tree preservations orders within Bournemouth. 
Historically TPO’s were defined within a blanket TPO within boundaries. However, councils have been encouraged to abolish those areas and instead to continue to identify individual trees. 
This does not apply to the conservation area; permission would still need to be obtained in order to fell a tree. 
The council are exempted from applying for permission to remove a tree. There are checks and balances in place to ensure this is not abused. 

There have been officers who have said that Henra have agreed to the footpath and that we support it fully. 
This is not the case. 

Bird watching platform. 
Henra were fortunate to obtain the full £12,000 to build a bird watching platform and hide in Wick Fields.  Work has been commissioned and will start work in the spring. The funds will come directly via Henra, although the ranger team will oversee the work. 

5. Councillors Report. 	
An amendment to the last report and to clarify that there has been an 48% reduction in council staffing figures. 
There has not been a reduction in full time staff which have been replaced by agency staff. They are more expensive and would not make financial sense to do.

Cllr Bob Lawton said that he will take up the issue of councils officers who have been lying to residents and misquoting saying that we are fully on board with the new cycle path. Cllr Lawton will take it up with Michel Rowland and Henra has requested a written response. 

Broadwaters will be up for sale at Easter. The residents will be moved to the Ferns. There is no outlying planning permission but it will be on the open market. 

An update on Monday tesco. There is a plan in place to help build an area that will allow an artic to park without being on the road and blocking traffic. 

Tuckton roundabout – the trial with the cones led to incredible tailbacks. 
The new plan shows a solution where there are 2 lanes from the bridge and on Tuckton high street. The pelican crossing at Belle Vue and change it to a zebra crossing. Wick lane will have a zebra, a zebra on the bridge and a zebra crossing by Tesco. The refurbishment will lead to a road bridge closure. Cllr Lawton has requested that the pain is dealt with in one go and extra gangs are brought in to speed the refurbishment up.  

 Henra have made a representation to ensure that there are still 2 lanes on approach on wick lane. This traffic snarls up during the afternoon and evening as it is now the alternative route for traffic trying to escape Broadway. 


Opening of Members’ Annual General Meeting.  		

The AGM started with a big thanks to John Buckle for all of his hard work that he undertook as membership secretary. 

											
Election of officers. 	Nomination 		proposer		seconded
President 		Barbara Walton 	R Lawton		E Coupe. 
Chair			Tony Yates 		R Lawton		E Coupe.
Vice Chair		Vacant
Treasurer. 		Monica Francis		 R Lawton		E Coupe.	
Membership Secretary	Vacant
Secretary		Bobbie Dove		R Lawton		E Coupe.
Social Secretary 	Mariam 		R Lawton		E Coupe.
Committee Members 	Chris Robin		R Lawton		E Coupe.

Financial report by Treasurer. 	

Close of AGM. 

AOB

Date of next meeting 5th April, where we will be joined by the Planning and Enforcement manager from Bournemouth Borough Council to provide a talk on the planning issues and merits of a neighbourhood plan for the area. 

		

Close of meeting 							
